COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE

Tuesday, June 11, 2013

HEADED ITEM NO. 5

Whitechurch Road – St Gatien Court Sightlines

At the request of the Rathfarnham Area Committee it was Agreed to examine the sightlines at St. Gatien Court, Whitechurch Road.

Report on the removal of tree saplings on Whitechurch Road adjacent to the

entrance to St Gatien Court.

Sightlines were assessed at the junction of Whitechurch Road and St. Gatien

Court. There is adequate visibility when turning north (left-out) from St. Gatien

Court onto Whitechurch Road. When exiting south (right-out) of St Gatien

Court, the sightline is obstructed by a line of trees. There is a significant bend

on the Whitechurch Road at this location.

Sketch SRD83/100/01 details the required sightlines based on 50kph speed

limit. It was found that all the trees / saplings in question, with the exception

of the large Horse Chestnut furthest from the junction, would need to be

removed to provide adequate sightlines. However the Council’s Parks Department

reports that as the Horse Chestnut is diseased and in poor health, they

recommend that it should also be removed.

Subject to funding, it is proposed to remove all trees in the grass margin to the

south of the entrance to St Gatien Court. 

The estimated cost to remove the line of trees, the boulders and reinstate the

grass is €5,000.00 ex VAT.

No funding source for these works has yet been identified. It is recommended

that an application be made for funding for 2014 under Low Cost safety

Improvement Works.
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